Buenaventura Swim Club

Ventura County Masters

BOARD MEETING
April 22, 2008
Meeting called to order at 6:39 PM by Vice-President Mike Shaffer
Present: Paul Bujold, Shelli Dadigan, Jim Waechter, Patti Yoshida, Jason York, Mike Shaffer, Ron Powers, Donna Shaffer

Absent: Dawn Folino-Wood, Robin Weber
_____________________________________________________________________

REPORTS

Secretary’s Report/Minutes:

· The minutes of the March 18, 2008 meeting were approved online via e-mail.
· The Board also approved via e-mail the expenditure of approximately $200 for shirts and caps for the Ventura County Master swimmers attending the Master Nationals in May 2008.
Treasurer’s Report:

· Membership:  Buena :90     Masters:62
· There was a question regarding $564.37 in the accounts receivable section on the Balance Sheet of March 31, 2008.  Jim will report back to the Board on this item via e-mail.  Once this issue has been clarified the Board will review and approve the treasurer’s report.
· Pool Fund=$7368.66

· Fundraiser at Paradise Grill=$1454.

· Owed Dues=$2000

· Monthly Profit and Loss =$4957.98.
Head Coach’s Report:

· Finis Contract-A motion was made by Ron Powers to accept the Finis contract.
Second: Donna Shaffer

Motion was unanimously approved.

Mike Shaffer will speak with Tim Elson, V.P. of Finis to clarify some of the items in the contract.  

The plan is to be able to order team suits and warm-ups online through Team Unify.  There will be a grace period to allow swimmers time to order new team suits, etc. In addition caps can be ordered through Finis.  Any organizational work involved in ordering the caps will be handled through the Team Parents.

· Website-Jason requested a tab be added to the team website for the masters practice and fee schedules. Also, he requested that the novice summer swim scheduled be added to the website. Donna Shaffer will do this.
· Long Course-During the summer the City has agreed to have its staff change the pool from long course to short course and vise versa.
· Community Program Announcement-Information about the swim club was submitted that will be included in the Ventura School District community activities publication that is given out at the local schools.
· Coach education programs-Jason informed the Board that there are a number of education programs available to coaches.  The Board supports ongoing education for coaches and recommended that Jason match the coach and education program that would be most beneficial.
· Staff meeting-Jason would like to have a staff meeting with the other coaches.  The Board suggested that the staff meeting be held at a restaurant so that the group could have a meal and a working meeting.
· Kathleen will be leaving on June 12th.  The Club will have an on-deck event to honor her.
· Swim-a-thon-scheduled for May 9th.
· Aug 8th-Once a year the Club can have the Aquatic Center for a 24 hr. period.  There is a tentative plan for the Club to hold an overnight camp-out event to watch the Olympics.
NEW BUSINESS
· Masters Fees/Policy regarding “drop in swimmers”.
The following fees were decided upon:

Drop in fee for out of town swimmers-$8.  Jason will collect this fee.

Prepaid/Punch Cards-For master swimmers who swim periodically. Each punch card will have a USMS form attached to it.  Each card will be good for 8 swims and will cost $65.
· Triathletes-Brian Smallwood is developing a training program for triathletes.  For the swim training he would like to refer these athletes to our club.  $55/month of the fee he collects for this training will go to the swim club.  The plan is for participants to register with Brian and then Jim Waechter will be notified of the participants.
· Mike Shaffer will get clarification about what activities are covered under our insurance policy and what activities require a waiver from swim parents.

OLD BUSINESS

· Paradise Café Fundraiser-$1454 was raised. 
· Code of Conduct-Board Members are to review the Ventura Tigres Track Club Code of Conduct as a model and will discuss at the May meeting.
SCHEDULED MEETS

· Planning for the May and June meets is ongoing.
· CSA Memorial Day Meet-our club will attend this meet instead of the June 7-8 meet.

Meeting adjourned at 8:15 pm.

NEXT MEETING:  The next scheduled board meeting is Tuesday, May 20, 2008   Any parent is welcome to attend, however we do ask that you notify Dawn Folino-Wood (dmfw5@aol.com) at least one week before the meeting so appropriate accommodations can be made. 
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